







January 7, 2003 
     The meeting of the Board was held Tuesday Evening, January 7, 2003 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

    Present Messrs. DeAscanis, Quillen, Gambacorta, Appleby, Koczak, Bridgewater, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (12) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     The meeting was opened with a moment of silence. 

     The calendar was updated, adding the New Castle Community Progressive Club breakfast on Saturday, January 25th at 9:00 a.m., Ramada Inn.  

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Centerpoint: 
     Mr. McConnell is still interested in parcel 3 and 4.  Discussion was held on the hangar.  Mr. Bridgewater had someone make an inquiry just today and Mrs. Jan Churchill has had several groups express an interest, but no funds.  Mr. McConnell has agreed to move this structure.  

     Since no one has come forward with a solid inquiry a motion was made and approved to apply for a demolition permit immediately. 

Sailing Club: 
     Awaiting the appraisal from Allen Appraisers. 

Twin Span:
     The Gate is installed and the road is closed.  Trying to work out a maintenance plan to maintain the swale where tractors can’t reach. 
Ferry Cut-off: 
     Awaiting sub-division from VanDemark & Lynch and title search. 

Request from City: 
     Request from City for parkland is still on hold. 

Request for sign: 
     Letter received from “Park Salon” requesting permission to erect a sign on West Third Street, vic. of Foundry  Street, directing customers to the rear of 208 Delaware Street was denied.  Owner will be so notified.
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     It was noted that a CPI increase is due on Amazon.com parcel.  Ms. Banks has just received the copy and McConnell Development will be so notified. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Quillen reported. 
     An Appreciation Party, for those who serve on Committees of the Trustees and Trustees and their spouse or guest, will be held Thursday Evening, January 23, 2003 from 6:00 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. at the Arsenal in Old New Castle.  All Trustees are urged to attend. 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

     Mr. Gordon reported that inspection had been done on the properties in Van Dyke Village (Casimir Drive and Stuyvesant Avenue area) and that more than one property owner is encroaching on Trust property.  Letters will be send to 30 residents, certified mail, return receipt. 

     The culvert problem behind Wilmington Manor Gardens being clogged by the beaver, 

DelDot has agreed to look into this obstruction. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Papers are ready for signatures and seals as well as signature cards, setting up a new account just for the police station with PNC. 

     Interest is still at prime less ½%. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 




No report. 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Wilson reporting. 

     Committee had a meeting on January 6th. 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reported. 
     Will schedule a meeting to formulate work on the Old Library. 
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BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

GOOD WILL FIRE STATION COMMITTEE: 






No report 

COMMUNICATIONS: 
     A thank you note was received from the “Spirit of Christmas” committee, thanking the Trust for the monetary contribution. 

     A thank you note received from Arasapha Garden Club, thanking the Trust for their generous grant and helping make the town festive at Christmas.  

 FROM THE OFFICE: 
 28 Environmental Letters were sent out and 17 have been completed, the balance will get a reminder next week
12 Letters for Budget requests have been sent, 6 have been returned, due date 01/11/03. 

Forms for nominations of officers and committee assignments being passed out at this meeting, ask that they be returned  by 01/11/03. 

Nominating Committee, comprising of Chairman of Finance, Outreach, Property Development and Property Maintenance will meet on 01/20/03 at 4:30 p.m. 

NOTE:  

     A group of  fifteen Fulbright American Studies Scholars visited New Castle on January 7th and were greeted by officials of the City and exposed to the history of New Castle.  Mr. Richard M. Appleby, Jr., spoke to the group, explaining the Trustees.  
     There being no further business, the meeting adjourned for an executive session. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
